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President’s Corner 
 The Annual meeting was a great success. The attendees enjoyed some great food prepared by Chef Kendal Selby, BBQ ribs, risotto balls, bacon 
wrapped scallops and offerings of cookies and baked goods. We are not yet ready to bring back dinners before every meeting, but are considering 
other options to allow us to enjoy more of Chef Kendal’s culinary creativity. We were able to elect a new board with the exception of a Secretary. A 
great thanks to the departing 2016 board members and welcome to several new board members. There was some shuffling of positions within the 
board for this year, new challenges for the newly elected. The three Traditional awards were presented and a few members received non-traditional 
recognitions. 
 Club member Brendan Moon provided some insight into establishing an outdoor range through a Special Exemption. He was optimistic that this 
could be achieved with the appropriate strategy and planning. This endeavor will need to be approached with a very coordinated and well prepared 
plan. There are about 12 major items that will need to be addressed before we will be able to formulate a presentable application for a special 
exemptions. These include physical, social, logistical and legal components to name a few. Each club member brings a different skill set and can 
contribute to this process. We can divide these tasks into smaller manageable units . Contact Second VP Robert Douglas to add your name to the list. 
 In this Recoil, there is a list of members who have not sent in their dues. Review the list, you might be on it! If there is someone you know on the 
list, give them a call. 
 On Sunday April 23, I had the pleasure of attending the Maryland Shall Issue seminar on Wear and Carry with about 25 members of SCSC and 
friends. This was a very informative presentation conducted by five MSI members. There were two main parts of the seminar. Part 1: The 
requirements and process for applying for a Wear and Carry license which provided a summary of the application process, including required 
training, forms, logistics and timelines you could expect to encounter through the process. Part 2 was a summary of the legal and intellectual aspects 
of wear and carry laws. This was particularly enlightening as the laws pertaining to this topic are complicated and can be difficult to navigate. The 
take away messages from this seminar were:  
1. It is possible to obtain a Wear and Carry permit in the state of Maryland, contingent upon a well prepared application. MSI is there to offer 

guidance and assistance. 
2. The responsibility of a person possessing a W&C permit not only requires preparation for appropriate use of a firearm but also preparing yourself 

legally and psychologically. 
One of the presenters made the statement that when you discharge your firearm in self-defense, there is a lawyer attached to that bullet, I added that 
there is actually at least two…or more. 
 Lastly, please attend the general meetings, not only does this keep you current with club business, there are plenty of old and new friends to meet 
and socialize with. Prior to the meeting, the Indoor range is open until 6 (in addition to regular hours the rest of the month) so take that opportunity to 
hone your shooting skills a bit and show up early for the meeting. 
 Per Article 5 Section 1 of the S&K Bylaws: “The Secretary shall give 15 day’s written notice to all members of the annual meeting” The 
annual meeting of the S&K Corporation will be held Wednesday May 17, 2017 at 7:00 PM at Middleton Hall.  Mike 

Points of Interest to Members 
 

Our New Board of Directors 
Elections for club officers were held at the Annual Membership Meeting in April. The following members have come forward and were elected 

to serve our club for the coming year: We are grateful to them for their dedication to our club. 
 President ....... Mike Klein  
 1st VP ............ Paul Goodwin 
 2nd VP ............ Robert Douglas 
 Secretary ....... 

Treasurer ............. Marlene Smith 
Publicity ............... Frank Fruh 
Huntsmaster ......... Clay Starner 
Ways & Means ..... Julie Morimoto

At Large 
   Conservation ..... Jim Whitehead 
   Property Dave George 
   Wildlife .............. James Staton 

 

Congratulations to Our Most Valued Members 
At the Annual Membership Meeting in April, the following members were recognized for their dedication to our club activities. Please join in 
thanking them for their commitment. Key Member of the Year: Jeff Riskin; Chairman of the Year: Teresa Riskin;  Member of the Year: Marlene 
Smith; Committee of the Year: Matt Noe, Junior Rifle 
 

Membership Renewal 
Membership renewal continues for 2017 with late fees assessed through the May 3, 2017 membership meeting and cancellation of membership after 
the May date. Please submit dues payment with a $50 late fee after the April meeting. Regular Membership renewal is $175 (plus a $50 late fee) and 
Associate Membership renewal is $325 (plus a $50 late fee). Please complete the form in this issue and include payment in full, check or money 
order, payable to St. Charles Sportsman's Club or SCSC. Mail it to the address on the form or bring it to the membership meeting. If your NRA 
information on file is no longer current, please provide the updated information and include a copy of your new NRA membership card. SCSC 
members must maintain current membership in the NRA. As members are dropped from the club, the members remaining are reassigned new 
numbers based on date joined starting with R001 (Regular) and A001 (Associates). The new number will be reflected on your membership card.  
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St. Charles Sportsman’s Club 
Officers and Points of Contact 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President ......................... Mike Klein .................. 240-350-2111. .......  ................................................ gfforganic@gmail.com 
1st Vice President  ......... Paul Goodwin .............. 301-884-4320 ........ c: 301-399-3966 ......................... preldor@comcast.net 
2nd Vice President ......... Robert Douglas ............ 240-299-5973 ........  ......................................... rmdtruck1968@verizon.net 
Secretary ........................  
Treasurer ........................ Marlene Smith ............. 301-523-0973 ........  ........................................................ jo3smi@msn.com 
Publicity ......................... Frank Fruh ................... 301-645-5536 ........ c: 301 643-3256 .............................. fruh@comcast.net 
Huntsmaster ................... Clay Starner ................. 301-848-1822 ........  ............................................... claystarner@gmail.com 
Ways & Means ............... Julie Morimoto  ........... 301-481-5091 ........  ....................................... julie_morimoto@yahoo.com 

 
DIRECTORS AT LARGE 

 
Conservation .................. Jim Whitehead ............. 301-752-2176 ........  .............................. surveyorjames2000@hotmail.com 
Property .......................... Dave George ................ 301-645-4615 ........  .............................................. dc_george@comcast.net 
Wildlife .......................... James Staton ................ 301-751-4666 ........  ................................................ whymejs1@yahoo.com 

 
COMMITTEES/POINTS OF CONTACT 

 
Family Day Picnic .......... Michelle Klein .............  ..............................  .......................................... kleinsinbaden@gmail.com 
By-Laws .........................  
Charles County Sheriff Non-Emergency  ............ 301- 932-2222 
DNR Poaching or Hunting Related Incidents ...... 800- 635-6124 
Hunter Safety .................  
Indoor Range ..................  Robert Douglas ........... 240-299-5973 ........  ......................................... rmdtruck1968@verizon.net 
Indoor Range Phone .......  ..................................... 301-645-1148 
Junior Rifle ..................... Matthew Noe ............... 267-638-8001 ........  ................................................... matt_no@yahoo.com 
 Michelle Klein .............  ..............................  .......................................... kleinsinbaden@gmail.com 
Land Development ......... Paul Goodwin .............. 301-884-4320 ........ c: 301-399-3966 ......................... preldor@comcast.net 
Membership ................... Dave George ................ 301-645-4615 ........  .............................................. dc_george@comcast.net 
Mountain Property ......... Tony Malpasso ............ 301-638-2515 ........  ..................................................... tmalpasso@aol.com 
Parliamentarian ..............  
Recoil Editor .................. Elaine Costello ............ 301-423-7232 ........  .......................................... elainecostello@verizon.net 
Shotgun .......................... Frank Fruh ................... 301-645-5536 ........ c: 301 643-3256 .............................. fruh@comcast.net 
Web Master  ................... Tony Barnett ................ 301-934-4901 ........  ...................................................... centerfire@aol.com 

 
MIDDLETON HALL 

 
Kendal Selby, Manager 

4045 Renner Road, Waldorf, MD 20602 
301-870-1000 / 301-932-8100 

Fax: 301-932-5381 
www.middletonhall.com  
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Ladies Night 
We will conduct a Ladies Night event on Thursday evening, May 25, 2017. You can volunteer to assist that evening and interested persons can 
register to participate by sending an email to SCSCevent@gmail.com. Please tell your family and friends. 
 

Bylaws Updates 
Minor Updates were made to the SCSC By-Laws: 

 cover page - change Update date 
 to fix a typo in Article 6, Section 1 ("OP" to "OF") 
 to move the Special Rule about fully automatic fire to Article 12 OPERATION AND SAFETY RULES, Section 1 GENERAL 

OPERATING RULES 
 to move the Special Rule about unsponsored applicants with high-level background checks to Article 3 MEMBERSHIP, Section IV 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP and the paragraph about Applicants without a Sponsor 
 to update Appendix A for As Of date, Past Presidents, Past Outstanding Club Members, Honorary Members and Updated date  

 

St. Charles Sportsman's Club, Inc. 
Membership Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday April 5, 2017 
Representatives from the Charles County Crime Solvers organization 
were present. They had information available to the membership 
about the Blaine Lessard Memorial Trap Shoot, to be held on May 7, 
2017 at the Metro Gun Club on Popular Hill Road in Waldorf. They 
were also selling Raffle Tickets for the choice of a Benelli Shotgun or 
$750 cash. The representatives also plan to return for the May 
Membership Meeting. Information about the event can also be found 
on the following website: http://charlescountycrimesolvers.com. 
 
President Klein called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. and led the 
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Paul Goodwin offered the 
invocation. Board members present were Michael Klein, President; 
Paul Goodwin, First Vice President; Teresa Riskin, Second Vice 
President; Marlene Smith, Treasurer; Dave George, Property; Robert 
Douglas, Wildlife; Frank Fruh, Ways and Means; Jim Whitehead, 
Conservation and Julie Morimoto, Secretary. Fifty-three members 
were present. 
 
President Klein presented an Annual Review of club activity. There 
is continued use of the Welcome property for hunting, several Ladies 
Nights were held, we continue to add new members, we had a nice 
picnic, marketing is increased for Middleton Hall, a lot of 
maintenance improvements have been made in the Hall and we have 
a new chef. 
 
Special Fun Awards: Several awards were presented to members. 
Jose Torres was given Hero cologne for helping ladies learn how to 
shoot pistols. Robert Douglas was given an award of Pina Colada 
Mix for being present at the most Board Meetings. Tom Scheid was 
given a kite, suggesting that he should “go fly a kite,” for being so 
outspoken. Pete Charney was given a Level for keeping a level head. 
Elaine Costello was presented with comfortable slippers so she could 
rest easy and put her feet up. 
 
Second Vice President: Teresa Riskin asked Matt Noe to provide a 
brief summary of Junior Rifle activity. Matt reported that the kids are 
doing a great job. We have the NRA grant. Many thanks to Matt Noe 
and Michelle Klein for keeping the program going.  
 
The Ladies Night event, held on March 23, 2017, was well-attended. 
Michelle Klein did a fine job planning and organizing the event. 
Elaine Costello and Julie Morimoto provided administrative support. 
Jose Torres, Michelle Klein, Mike Klein, Barry Nutwell, Ken Ptack, 
Dennis Thrift, Lee Wenger, Ed Winters. Manny Klein (Assistant 
RSO), and Jeff Riskin walked the line. At Julie’s suggestion, the 
ladies were debriefed after they finished shooting. Michelle Klein 
sent a marketing email message to all attendees to inform the Ladies 
about all of the things that the club has to offer. 

The indoor range was open for 44 hours. Sixty-one members and 
eleven guests used the range. The Well-Armed Woman and Ladies 
Night resulted in thirty-one guests, bringing in $420 in guest fees. 
$13.50 were collected in target sales. In the last twelve months, the 
indoor range was open 92 days, for a total of 422 hours. Members 
used the range 526 times and brought 197 guests. 
 
The first Maryland Shall Issue class, which will focus on, but is not 
limited to, Retired Veterans, Honorably Discharged and Active Duty 
Military, will be held on Sunday, April 23, 2017 from 1:00 p.m. to 
approximately 5:30 p.m. There is no charge for the class. A total of 
30 seats are available for the class, which is limited to SCSC 
members, family and friends. Register for the class at: goo.gl/taqfTW  
(The link immediately transfers you to: https://www.eventbrite. 
com/e/scsc-msi-md-handgun-wear-carry-permit-briefingseminar-
tickets-33348973678.) There will be additional classes in the future. 
 
The club extended its thanks to Teresa Riskin for her dedication and 
service as the Second Vice President. 
 
Conservation: Jim Whitehead announced that the subdivision at the 
Welcome property is still in progress. The Septic Plat was approved. 
The Subdivision Plat will be submitted in the next few weeks. 
 
Treasurer: In order to provide members with the extent of Chef 
Kendal’s culinary ability, we asked him to prepare the food for 
tonight’s meeting. Marlene reviewed the finances for S&K. There has 
been a lot of progress in Middleton Hall: The Alcohol License was 
renewed, Cateries software will be used for inventory, Chef Kendal 
was brought on in October and has been providing on-site and offsite 
catering services, Quickbooks software, in the Cloud, is being used in 
the front office and we hired a cleaning company. Business is 
booming. Dinner events, Lunch Mixers and Food Tastings are all 
generating new business. Attendees are enthusiastic about the food 
prepared by Chef Kendal and are noticing the improvements in the 
facility. The finances for SCSC were reviewed. Finance reports for 
S&K and SCSC were made available to members. Please contact 
Marlene with any questions.  
 
Members extended their thanks to Marlene for all of her hard work 
this year which resulted in increased sales at the hall. 
 
Secretary: Julie Morimoto made a motion to approve the minutes of 
the March 1, 2017 Membership Meeting as printed in the Recoil. Jim 
Whitehead seconded the motion and the motion was approved. 
Teresa Riskin asked that the Good and Welfare minutes be modified 
to reflect Frank Fruh’s opinion that the use of monthly allowances 
should be for range maintenance, not range improvements.  
 
Election of Board of Directors: 
President Klein opened nominations for board positions for the 
coming year. Dave Smith served as the Nominating Committee 
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Chairman and conducted the proceedings. Members were asked to 
vote whether they wanted to vote by Ballot or by Standing. It should 
be noted that the Standing vote requires members to Stand to vote in 
favor of and to Stand to vote not in favor of. Members voted for a 
Standing vote. 
 
Nominations were called for the office of President. Michael Klein 
was previously nominated. Michelle Klein was nominated and 
declined. There being no further nominees, a motion was made, 
seconded and passed to close the nominations. President Klein 
instructed the secretary to cast a majority ballot for Michael Klein as 
President.  
 
Nominations were called for the office of First Vice President. Paul 
Goodwin was previously nominated. Frank Fruh was nominated and 
accepted. There being no further nominees, a motion was made, 
seconded and passed to close the nominations. A standing vote took 
place and Paul Goodwin was elected First Vice President.  
 
Nominations were called for the office of Second Vice President. 
Robert Douglas was nominated and accepted. There being no further 
nominees, a motion was made, seconded and passed to close the 
nominations. President Klein instructed the secretary to cast a 
majority ballot for Robert Douglas as Second Vice President. 
Nominations were called for the office of Secretary. Jake Thomas 
asked the membership to thank Julie for the good job that she did as 
the Secretary. Elaine Costello was nominated and declined. There 
were no nominations. 
 
Nominations were called for the office of Treasurer. Marlene Smith 
was previously nominated. There being no further nominees, a 
motion was made, seconded and passed to close the nominations. 
President Klein instructed the secretary to cast a majority ballot for 
Marlene Smith as Treasurer.  
 
Nominations were called for the office of Publicity Director. Frank 
Fruh was previously nominated. There being no further nominees, a 
motion was made, seconded and passed to close the nominations. 
President Klein instructed the secretary to cast a majority ballot for 
Frank Fruh as Publicity Director.  
 
Nominations were called for the office of Ways & Means Director. 
Julie Morimoto was nominated and accepted. There being no further 
nominees, a motion was made, seconded and passed to close the 
nominations. President Klein instructed the secretary to cast a 
majority ballot for Julie Morimoto as Ways and Means Director. 
 
Nominations were called for the office of Huntsmaster. Jarrell Reeder 
was previously nominated. Clay Starner was nominated and accepted. 
There being no further nominees, a motion was made, seconded and 
passed to close the nominations. A standing vote took place and 
President Klein instructed the secretary to cast a majority ballot for 
Clay Starner as Huntsmaster. 
 
Nominations were called for the three Directors at Large. Dave 
George and Jim Whitehead were previously nominated. James 
Stanton was nominated and accepted. There being no further 
nominees, a motion was made, seconded and passed to close the 
nominations. A standing vote took place and President Klein 
instructed the secretary to cast a majority ballot for David George, 
Jim Whitehead and James Stanton as Directors at Large. 
 
Dave Smith reminded members that a Special Meeting will need to 
take place next month for the open positions on the Board. Members 
thanked Dave for serving as the Nominating Committee Chairman. 
 

Regarding the Welcome property, Brendan Moon gave a presentation 
on Charles County Government Special Exception hearings. Brendon 
is Chairman on the Charles County Zoning Board and is also a 
member of the club. He would have to recuse himself from voting on 
our Special Exception hearing. Jim Whitehead volunteered to help us 
with the engineering to get the Special Exception. Brendan stated that 
a meeting of club members was held to discuss the Safe Shooting 
area at the Welcome Property. He let the membership know that in 
order to get the Special Exception, we need to meet legal standards 
and public perception, with the key being Safety. Brendan 
encouraged members to be involved, to attend the hearing and 
participate if only to say that you support the Special Exception. We 
need to talk positively about the Sportsman’s Club. We need to 
compare ourselves to ranges that are being run properly. He is willing 
to talk to members about the Special Exception process. In terms of 
property values, we need to consider the impact from traffic and 
noise. Dave George suggested that the biggest complaint will be 
about the noise-level.  
 

Awards 
Marlene Smith and Michelle Klein were nominated for Member of 
the Year. The ballot votes were counted and Marlene Smith was 
presented with the Member of the Year award. Teresa Riskin was 
named the Chairman of the Year. Junior Rifle Committee, chaired by 
Matt Noe, was named the Committee of the Year. Jeff Riskin was 
named the Key Member of the Year. Congratulations to all. Special 
Award: As the Recoil Editor, Elaine Costello presented a special 
award to Dave George for his support, hard-work and dedication to 
producing the Recoil over the years. 
 
Property: Dave George announced that work needs to be done at the 
Welcome Property. The barn roof needs to be secured. The beavers 
have been busy at the Dam. A member suggested calling DNR to 
have the beavers removed.  
 
Membership: Eric Hitch, Larry and Sally Carpenter and Kenneth 
Shaw were presented as new members. Robert Douglas made a 
motion to accept the new members. The motion was seconded, all 
members present voted in favor and the motion was approved. 
 
If you would like to be part of the Range Development Committee, 
talk to Brendan tonight and let President Klein know that you would 
like to serve on the committee. 
 
Door Prizes: Young Mr. Douglas started the ball rolling on door 
prizes. Almost everyone in attendance won something. 
 

Good and Welfare 
The Friends of the NRA dinner is coming up and a notice was 
included in the Recoil. A pre-event raffle is being conducted for a 
Remington V3 12 gauge semi-automatic rifle. 300 tickets were 
printed and are currently being sold for $10 each. Proceeds from the 
dinner are used to support youth and shooting groups, like our Junior 
Rifle program. 
 
Charlie Embody won $57 in the 50/50 drawing. Jeff Riskin won $57 
in the worker drawing. The meeting was adjourned at: 8:42 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, Julie Morimoto, Secretary  
 

Synopsis of the Minutes of the Board Meeting 
Wednesday, April 19, 2017 

 The meeting convened at approximately 8:15 PM, All newly 
elected board members were in attendance with the exception of 
the unfilled Secretary position. 

 March Minutes were Approved 
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 Marlene Smith provided a financial report and status update on 
critical business aspects of the club including submission of tax 
documents and outstanding debts. 

 First VP Paul Goodwin provided an update on the plans to finish a 
floor in the barn at the Welcome property. Also his enthusiastic 
support for moving forward with the development of the Special 
Exemption for the outdoor range. 

 Second VP Robert Douglas reported The Indoor range committee 
had requested support for an updated target system. Mike and Paul 
will follow up on funding from outside sources. Robert and Paul 
have repaired the roof tin of the barn at the Welcome property and 
removed a large tree branch overhanging the barn. Robert has 
surveyed the Cool Spring Lake dam with member Rocky and they 
are formulating a plan to mitigate the eroding spillway. 

 Huntsmaster Clay Starner provided a report on turkey hunting and 
indicated that members should be aware of other hunters while on 
the Welcome property, providing each other as wide a buffer as 
reasonably possible We may need to reevaluate a zone system to 
avoid unintentional intrusion while members are hunting. 

 Conservation Director Jim Whitehead reported that the subdivision 
process for the Welcome lots is well underway but will still take 
several additional months to go through the county approval 
process. Jim provided some ideas on responding to the stop work 
order on the berms at the Welcome property. There was some 
discussion regarding shooting in the Welcome property area which 
is most likely from the nearby church. 

 Property Director/Membership Chair, Dave George, reported that 
beavers were impacting the Cool Spring Lake Dam. Mike has 
obtained a nuisance animal removal permit. No new member 
applications were received. A summary of current membership 
numbers was provided.  

 Old Business 
Maryland Shall Issue will be conducting a Wear and Carry 

Seminar Sunday April 23 
Frank Fruh, as Publicity Director, will be contacting nearby ranges 

and gun clubs to work on collaborative efforts and social events. 
James Staton, as Conservation Director, will be developing a 

wildlife enhancement plan for the Welcome property. 
 New Business 

Julie Morimoto provided a summary of non-substantive SCSC By-
Law updates to be issued in the May Recoil and incorporated into the 
By-Laws  

Marlene provided a report on the costs of the Annual meeting and 
a discussion followed regarding selling meals prior to the meetings. 

Frank Fruh is trying to contact Calvert Sportsman Club. Anyone 
who knows a contact, please forward it to Frank. 
 The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 PM 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

Marlene Smith 
All committee chairs are reminded that funds collected as a result of 
committee activities are due monthly (or within 30 days of the event). 
Event paperwork must include a list of participants, their SCSC 
member number (or other affiliated club membership number), the 
amount paid, and the total income. The committee financial report 
must also include a detailed, itemized listing of all expenses, and 
must include receipts. All paperwork and collected funds must be 
turned in monthly, with the required supporting paperwork. 
Incomplete reports or reports without receipts will not be accepted, 
and reimbursement will not be paid without supporting paperwork. 
Committee chairs are reminded that their monthly expense reports for 
reimbursement cannot exceed $100 without approval by the 
membership or Board, as appropriate. 
 

Current Committee Activities 
 

Membership 
Dave George 

Membership Numbers as of April 20, 2017 
 Regular 220 
 Associate 6 
 Life 32 
 Honorary 14 
 Total 272 

Note: SCSC has a limit of 450 Regular members. 
Applicant(s) approved by the SCSC Board 

 Applicant Sponsor 
None 

E-Mail Address 
Occasional communication is conducted via email. Please notify the 
Membership Chairman of any change in your email address 
dc_george@comcast.net. 

NRA Membership 
Per SCSC bylaws, the club must maintain 100% membership in the 
NRA, so please keep your NRA membership current. Upon renewal 
please advise the Membership Chairman of your new NRA 
expiration date. New SCSC membership cards will not be issued if 
NRA membership information is not current. 
Note: Membership Renewal ended March 1, there is now a $50 
late fee with cancellation of membership after May 3. The 
following members (33) have not renewed or cancelled their 
membership: 
 Adriani, Frank M. Baggstrom, Robert J. 
 Ballerstadt, Kenneth S. Balon, Joseph S. 
 Baumgartner, Donald J. Bennett, Robert J 
 Bowling III, Joseph A. Bradford, Alan T. 
 Browning, Randal E. Chang, Julius C. 
 Dove, Daniel E. Genova, Dominick J. 
 Grant, Harry L. Hoff, Sewall K. 
 Howard III, Russell T. Howard, Duke E. 
 Krause, Christopher D. Lamb Jr., James B. 
 Laudenslager, Steve Lyon, James Michael 
 McDavid, John E. McGarvey, Francis J. 
 McGinnis, Patrick T. Niklas, Armin 
 Palmer, Jonathan L. Perilli, Charles R. 
 Purnell, Cristan Rosenstein, Franklin A. 
 Sedlock, Andrew P. Sutton Sr., Glenn K. 
 Walker, Brian Wineland, Fred L. 
 Zortman, Craig M.  
 

Huntsmaster 
Clay Starner 

With Spring Turkey Season in full swing and running until 23 May, 
please remember that Safety is paramount  While hunting our 
Welcome property (and anywhere you hunt for that matter), be 
courteous of other hunters and cognizant of their location. Hunting on 
the Welcome property is on a first come, first served basis. When you 
sign in to hunt the property and there are others signed in, be mindful 
of where they may be hunting. If there is a vehicle parked near an 
area you plan to hunt, do your best not to disturb another hunter and 
travel to another location on the property to hunt. This applies to all 
hunting seasons, but is especially essential when Spring Turkey 
hunting. Remember: A Safe Hunt is a Successful Hunt! 
 
On a separate note: If there are any members that Trap, the Club was 
issued a Maryland Department of Natural Resources Permit to 
Control Nuisance Wildlife to control the Beaver population on the 
Welcome property by means of Conibear, Foothold or Cage Traps. 
This permit is valid until 06/06/2017. For further information, please 
contact me or Dave George  
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Calendar Of Events  
May and June 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 MAY 1  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

2  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

3 CC Sheriff, Indoor. 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Membership 
Meeting 7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

4  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

5  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

6  
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

7  
Junior Rifle 1 PM 
Indoor Range  
 

8  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

9  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

10 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

11  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

12  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

13 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

14 15  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

16  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

17 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Board Meeting 
7:30 PM 
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM

18  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

19  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

20 
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

21 22  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

23  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

24 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

25  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
Ladies Night at the 
Indoor Range  
 

26  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

27 
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

28 29  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

30  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

31 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

JUNE 1  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

2  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

3 
SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

4  
Junior Rifle 1 PM 
Indoor Range  
 

51  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

6  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

7 CC Sheriff, Indoor. 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Membership 
Meeting 7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

8  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

9  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

10 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

11 121  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

13  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

14 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

15  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

16  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

17 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

18 191  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

20  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

21 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Board Meeting 
7:30 PM 
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM

22  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

23  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

24 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

25 261  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

27  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

28 CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-9 PM
 

29  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

30  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

JULY 1 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

2  
Junior Rifle 1 PM 
Indoor Range  
 

31  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

4  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

5 CC Sheriff, Indoor. 
Range 9 AM-1 PM  
SCSC Membership 
Meeting 7 PM  
SCSC Members 
Indoor Range 2-6 PM

6  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

7  
CC Sheriff, Indoor 
Range 9 AM-5 PM  
 

8 
 SCSC Members Indoor 
Range 10 AM - 1 PM 
 

 
Due to increased business at Middleton Hall, please call the Indoor Range at 301-645-1148 to confirm opening hours. 
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ST. CHARLES SPORTSMAN'S CLUB, INC 
4045 Renner Road, Waldorf, MD  20602  /  Attn: Membership Renewal 

2017-2018 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL APPLICATION / (Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release Form) 
 

To avoid late fees dues must be paid no later than Wednesday, March 1, 2017. Any dues payment received after this date is subject 
to a $25 monthly late fee. Regular Membership renewal is $175 and Associate Membership renewal is $325 plus late fees. Please 
complete this form and include payment in full using a check or money order payable to St. Charles Sportsman's Club or SCSC, 
then return to the address above. If your NRA information on file is no longer current, please provide the updated information below 
and include a copy of your new NRA membership card. SCSC members must maintain current membership in the NRA.   

Note:  SCSC membership cards will NOT be issued if NRA information is not current. 
  

        Check if NRA Life Member          NRA #:_____________________________     NRA Expiration Date: ________________  
 

Name: ________________________________________ Street Address: _______________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________ State: ________________ ZIP Code: __________________ 

Home Phone: _____________________________ Work/Cell Ph: _____________________________________ 

Occupation:  _______________________ Email Address _____________________________________________ 
 

Membership is a family membership.  Are you married?          No:            Yes:   Spouse’s Name: ______________________________ 
           

Please Check Appropriate Box and Remit Dues as Indicated:   
      (If payment not received by May 3, 2017 membership will be cancelled)      
 

        REGULAR MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP  
 Enclose a Check for $175 (Thru March 1st - 2017) Enclose a Check for $325 (Thru March 1st - 2017) 
 Enclose a Check for $200 (From March 1st - April 5th) Enclose a Check for $350 (From March 1st - April 5th) 
 Enclose a Check for $225 (From April 5th - May 3rd) Enclose a Check for $375 (From April 5th - May 3rd) 
Note: Associates may upgrade to Regular by paying an additional $100.  

Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release: 
In consideration for the use of SCSC owned or leased property, or participation in Club activities, I agree to the terms of this 
document. 

1. I acknowledge that there are always risks involving physical activities and acknowledge that there is always the risk involving 
the use of firearms, crossbows, archery or other equipment. While SCSC strives to have a safe environment, the Club cannot 
guarantee total safety. 

2. I understand that if there is an accident involving property damage or personal injury involving me, I will assume all 
responsibility and liability. 

3. I hereby waive and release SCSC, its officers, directors, employees and agents from any and all costs, liabilities, expenses and 
judgments including attorney’s fees and court costs arising out of my participation in Club activities.  

4. Furthermore, I agree to indemnify SCSC, its officers, directors, employees and agents from all claims made by me or any action 
brought on behalf of me or by others including but not limited to spouse, children, other family members, guardians, holders of 
your powers of attorney, etc. 

5. It is understood that if a member or guest of this Club causes an injury to another’s person or property, that person causing the 
injury can be held liable. 

6. As a SCSC member, I understand I am executing this agreement on behalf of all included in the “Family Membership” as 
defined in the SCSC by-laws. 

I hereby certify by my signature hereon that I have never been convicted of a felony or any offense involving the use of firearms and have never had 
any hunting or fishing privileges suspended, except as explained on the attached sheet. I realize that any revelation of such conviction or suspension 
may result in my being expelled from the Club. I further agree to adhere to the St .Charles Sportsman's Club Pledge, the By-laws, the Club Code of 
Ethics and the Waiver, Hold Harmless and Release.  PLEASE SIGN FORM -     (If   ‘NOT’   Renewing SCSC Membership – Please Check Box Below) 
 

________________________________________________________ ___________________ 
Signature of Member (Signature Required) Date 

         DO NOT RENEW MY MEMBERSHIP - I HEREBY RESIGN FROM THE CLUB (SCSC)  I have enclosed my gate key 
(if one issued) and any other Club property obtained while a member of SCSC. I further understand that I have relinquished all 
rights and privileges of membership in the St. Charles Sportsman's Club and will not use the facilities except as a guest of a current 
member or while participating in a function open to the public. As a ‘Regular’ member, I understand that for me to return to the club 
at a later date and only pay the current dues amount, I must resign in good standing prior to the close of business of the May 
Membership meeting else I must rejoin as a new member.  
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 St. Charles Sportsman’s Club 

 RECOIL 
 4045 Renner Road 
 Waldorf, Maryland 20602 
 stcharlessc.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attend the Annual Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, May 3, 2017 - Middleton Hall 7:00 PM 

 
 
 

Membership Renewal Form Inside 
Late Fees Apply 

 
 
 

Ladies Night At the Indoor Range 
Thursday, May 25 


